

Dear Faithful Supporters,

The Paquette Family

Missionaries to the Hispanics Ana, Alena, Robyn, Clark, and Lydia

The Lord has been so good to us and we want to always praise His name for all that He has done for us and through us. He certainly is faithful. Through all this past year and the present, we have seen the Lord's hand in protecting us and those He has blessed us to serve. We have seen some persevere and some fall off. We have seen some grow and step up in the ministry and we have seen some slowly move away and become inactive in their service for the Lord.

It has been a little over ten years since the Lord called us out of Mexico to start the new work in the United States here at Calvary Baptist Church. The Lord has blessed us with so many saved, baptized, and trained in the Lord. He has raised up men and families to help us and reach others for His kingdom. He also sent us a seasoned man and his wife to help us in our burden for the Hispanics in our area. He has a helped in working with the children's classes and is a great preacher.

We have had the privilege of helping start other Hispanic works, helping existing Hispanic churches to get pastors, and even helped a church to relocate to better facilities. We have been active in supporting missions, leading groups on missions' trips, preaching and interpreting in special meetings, and encouraging pastors in struggling churches. Our family has had so many opportunities to serve together singing, preaching, teaching, soul-winning, and training.

We have always prayed that the Lord would make our steps plain. We have been praying for some time now that the Lord would use us during this time when missionaries have been limited so much because of the pandemic. Because of our inability to do much "mission work" during this time, I began to more seriously pray for the Lord's will. In the meantime, the Lord has burdened our hearts to do more in our local church to reach people with the Gospel. After sharing my burden with my Pastor Chris Haizlip, we feel it is the Lord's will for me to step down from the Mission Board and the Hispanic work to take a position as the Visitation/Outreach Pastor here at Calvary Baptist Church. We will be focusing on the Bus Ministry, Soul-Winning, and training workers.

It is a step of faith, but the Lord has also opened up a door for me to work in a local company to help provide for my family. With this change in mind, we do not feel that we can accept funds from our supporters when we are no longer in the ministry for which you have agreed to support. We thank you so much for so many years of faithful financial and pray support of our time in Mexico and the U.S. We will continue to serve the Lord and minister for Him and the furtherance of His Kingdom. We are so excited for what the Lord has moved us to do and we look forward to His blessings.

We do ask that you would pray for us and that you would stop our support as soon as you are able to. May God richly bless each one of you. It has been an honor to be your missionaries.

Clark, Robyn, *A*lena, Ana, and Lydia





April 1, 2021

Re: Clark and Robyn Paquette

Dear Pastor and Supporters:

I am writing to share with you that Brother Clark and Robyn Paquette have resigned as missionaries with Macedonia World Baptist Missions. Brother Paquette will be serving as the Visitation/Outreach Pastor in their home church, Calvary Baptist Church, Statesville, North Carolina.

In order to help with the transition, Macedonia will continue receiving support for the Paquettes until May 31, 2021. After that time the support will be returned to you.

We have been blessed to have had the Paquettes as part of the Macedonia family for past seven years. They have touched many lives through their ministry and will continue to do so. We know they will appreciate your prayers as they begin this new phase of ministry.

Because Brother Paquette will no longer need support, may we recommend for your prayerful consideration these missionaries: Chino and Blanca Rendon—U.S. Hispanic ministry in North Carolina; Camilo and Mariela Encina—Ecuador; Thomas and Elizabeth Hector—Guatemala.

Thank you for your faithful support of world evangelism. May the Lord continue to richly bless you and your ministry.

Yours for souls,

M. Dean Hamby Assistant Director

m. Dean Hamley

MDH/kh